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Charity visit to Ronald McDonald House

On 14™ November 2009, RHSOSA organized a charity visit to the Ronald
McDonald House.

Ronald McDonald House serves as a “home-away-from-home” for families
with a seriously-ill child being treated at area hospitals, and provides support
to organizations that serve the needs of children.

The House offers parents and family members a respite from hospital
waiting rooms 24 hours a day, 365 days per year.

The House is designed to bring the comforts of home to families far away from their own homes with a comfortable
bed, a warm meal, kitchen and laundry facilities, and toys for the kids. Due to the limited space of the venue, we
limited the maximum of participants to 16 only. On the material day all of the participants gathered together early in the
morning with ingredients for their responsible dishes before they departed for Ronald McDonald House in Shatin.
Everyone started to prepare their respective dishes as soon as they arrived since they were only given about 2 hours
to prepare for the big lunch for over 50 people.

Although it was quite a big task to cook so many dishes under such a time constraint, with the help of each other, the
group managed to produce over 10 different types of dishes as well as 4 types of desserts, which all received all
praises for their professional quality and presentation. A professional clown performance was also arranged after
lunch for the residents there and everybody showed to be very pleased with the arrangement. Both the sick children
and their families showed to be very grateful for our visit.
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Visiting Haven of Hope Elderly Home

On 12" December 2009, RHSOSA joined hands with the Rosarian Singers
and conducted a charity visit to the Haven of Hope Elderly Home to celebrate
the coming of Christmas with their elderly residents.

In early afternoon on the event date, the volunteer group set off for Haven of
Hope Elderly Home from Wanchai by our School bus and as soon as they

arrived the elderly home, the group was split into different groups which were assigned to do various tasks for the
preparation of the program, such as decoration of venue, allotting of snacks and preparation of the later game
activities.

Subsequently, our volunteers carefully settled the elderly residents at the lawn in front of the Home and served them
with afternoon snacks. Although it was the first time for the elderly residents to meet our members, it did not take them
a long time to become friends. After the afternoon tea, all of the elderly residents took part in our prearranged games.
Despite the fact that physically they were not as fit as they used to, they all tried their very best to participate in the
games and in the end there was no winner but all of them were awarded with gift sets for their active participation.

After the games, one of our volunteer members
delivered a wonderful Cantonese opera singing
performance which was enjoyably received by the
elders. The performance was followed by another
Christmas carol performance by the Rosarian Singers
and their leader Ms Mendy Cheng who is our alumnus
and also a current teacher at RHS. The performance
was so wonderful that some of the elderly residents
even danced during the singing of our volunteers.
Before the end of the program, we took group
photographs together with all of the residents and
residence staff. Finally we presented souvenir packs to

each of the elders and wished them well before we left the Haven of Hope Elderly Home.
The above event would not have been so successful without the help and participation of our volunteer members.

Moreover, we are also grateful for various members who sponsored all of our expenditures. Lastly, the RHSOSA
wishes you would continue your support in our future charity activities. See you next time!
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Sowers Action Challenging 12 Hours Charity Marathon

Early in the morning of 1 November 2009 when the streets were still veiled by the night mist, the RHSOSA team,
along with the support team, were all set at Yau Tong starting point for the Sowers Action Challenging 12 Hours
Charity Marathon - a 42 KM charity hiking walk along the Wilson Trail, aims to promote education in rural regions in
China. The Marathon started at Yau Tong, via Devil's Peak, Sai Kung, following a very tough session climbing up to
Tung Yeung Shan, and next mounting again to Fei Ngo Shan to Shatin, afterward to Lion Rock Country Park arriving
Shing Mun Resevoir and finished at Tai Po. It was indeed a whopping challenge to the RHSOSA team as most of the
members were inexperienced hikers and participated for the first time in such long demanding hike. On top the
weather was sizzling hot that day. Despite all these, the scorching team remained at high spirit and managed to
accomplish four out of the five checkpoints. Even the team members were sheerly worn out from head to toe after the
event, they were proud to have represented the RHSOSA team giving out helping hands and cherished every
moment to be part of the team!
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Call for Donations for Mentorship Program

In November last year, RHS and RHSOSA jointly launched a new project
called “Mentorship Program”. We wish we could use the program to allow
our old students to share their experience with the current students so that
the young students could make good preparations for their roads ahead. Teatime Gathering ~ Experience Sharing for Mentors 23-01-10

Although this is the first year of the program, we are so pleased and excited that a total of 61 Secondary Six students
signed up for the program and 32 old students volunteer to be mentors. There will be various kinds of activities in the
program and expenses would be incurred in some of these activities; therefore, in order to relieve the financial burden
of the participating students, we encourage all of you to make donations to support this meaningful project.

If you are interested to support our Mentorship Program, please directly deposit your donations into RHSOSA's HSBC
bank account (Account #: 002-0-191581) and inform us the date and the amount of your deposit by email to
mentorship@rhsosa.org
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On 23 and 24" December 2009, both the School Choir and the
Rosarian Singers were again invited to deliver Christmas carol singing
performance at the IFC Shopping Centre to share the joy of Christmas
with the public . The two performances by both groups got a lot of
attention from many shoppers who even took a break from their busy
Christmas shopping to enjoy the splendid performance of the
Rosarians.
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Post Midnight Mass Party

The origin of Christmas is to celebrate the birth of Jesus Christ but it has already turned into an international festival which means
differently to different people. For example, some people would spend it by going to various Christmas parties, other people would go
on travel vacations whilst some people would go to attend religious ceremonies.

Every year our School, being a Catholic school in the mid levels on Hong Kong Island, provides Midnight Mass Service at the School
Chapel every year. On the midnight of last Christmas Eve, quite a number of Rosarians including old students, current students,
teachers and staff went back to School for the Midnight Mass. After the Midnight Mass, the School organized a small party at Room
508 to allow about 30 Rosarians to get together briefly after the ceremony. The party was filled with joy, warmth and love and many of
the Rosarians welcomed the resuming of the get-together function after Midnight Mass.
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On 18" October 2009, RHSOSA organized the first meeting and barbeque gathering with the
Key Contact Persons (“KCP”)of respective years of graduates. During the meeting our
President Edward Ng gave a brief introduction of the purpose of the “No One Less Program”
and the responsibilities of KCPs. Morevoer, Edward also gave a brief summary about
RHSOSA's previous charitable activities, gatherings and also the latest development of RHS.

After the meeting, we organized a school tour for the KCPs, which fascinated some of our KCPs as some of them had not returned to
RHS for numerous years. The school tour was followed by a barbeque gathering during which we shared our old RHS stories and we
all had a great time during the evening.

During the gathering, we all shared the same view that we wished to offer whatever assistance RHS would need from us so that the
School can become a better school.

In the last few years, RHSOSA has organized many different kinds of activities and most of them received a lot of praises from our
members. After the hard work and efforts made by the Executive Committee and the Subcommittee members, we managed to find a
lot of our old friends, schoolmates, teachers and staff back through and number of our members have grown by seven times.
RHSOSA cannot grow with your support. If you are also interested to join us as our KCP or any other roles, please send us your

contact details via email to pr@rhsosa.org
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Interwew with Dr Patrick Yung

Since two of our alumni were awarded the “Ten Outstanding
Young Persons Award” four years ago, recently our other
alumnus Dr Patrick Yung has also been awarded as one of
the winners in the “2009 Ten Outstanding Young Persons
Award” for his remarkable work and contribution in medical
field especially in Sports Medicine. In our interview with Dr
Yung, he shared with us his memories of RHS and how those
15 years he spent in RHS had inspired him. Please visit the
| weblink below to see our interview with Dr Yung:

http://www.rhsosa.org/e-news/rosarians.php?i=14232708
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Interview with Ms Betty Suen

Apart from being the English Panel Head in Rosaryhill
School for 23 years, do you think you really know much
about Ms Betty Suen? We hope the interview below could
help you to get to know Ms Suen at the following link:

http://www.rhsosa.org/e-news/rosarians.php?i=64612668

A Rosarian shines in East
Asian

RHSOSA would like to send our
congratulations to a former RHS alumnus
and the former President of RHSOSA, Eric
Lee, who was representative of HKSAR in
the English Billiards Competition in the East
Asian Games 2009. With his remarkable
English billiards skills and determination,
Eric was awarded the Silver Medal in the
competition. Eric, we are proud of you!
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Annual Inter-House Rope Skipping Competition

The annual Inter-House Rope Skipping Competition was held in Bernard Chanwut Chan School Hall from 14" to0 18"
December 2009. A great number of students from various houses participated in the event to score points for their
respective houses. Our subcommittee member, Freddie Chan, also went back to school to obtain scores for his house
too. After 5 days of intensive competition, Peacock House was finally awarded the championship of the competition.
The final scores of the six houses are as follows:

DRAGON ik 5836 PEACOCK 7 g i# 6607
EAGLE 'gziit- 5296 PHOENIX /i gttt 5585
FLAMINGO 5" &gt 6150 UNICORN #/gsrt 4764
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Rosaryhill School Fund Raising Walkathon 2009

The Rosaryhill School Fund Raising Walkathon was held on 13
December 2009 in the Tai Tam Country Park. The Walkathon aims at
raising funds to better equip the Student Activity Centre (Room N403)
by the installation of air-conditioning and wiring, audio and visual
facilities, computers, seats and dancing facilities so to provide better
learning environment to the students especially for pursuing of "Other
Learning Experiences" under the NSS (New Secondary School)
curriculum.

The Walkathon was well attended by the alumni. The Rosaryhill
mentorship program has taken the opportunity for the mentors (alumni
and retired teachers) and mentees (current students) to take the
leisure walk of 7 km together; it starts from Hong Kong Parkview, next
to Tai Tam Reservoir, then Mount Parker and end in Quarry Bay. After
the Walkathon, the mentors, the mentees and some teachers went
together to "Yum Cha" in Quarry Bay.

719



A group of Rosarians arranged a reunion meal with Ms Cathay Lau during her visit to Toronto at Go For Tea
Restaurant in Markham, Canada, on 3 November 2009.
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A group of Rosarians at Vancouver got together for a reunion dinner on 5 December 2009. A total of 20 alumni
and their spouses attended the gathering.
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News from Boston

Mr. David Lam was awarded the Bishop Cheverus Medal on
22 November 2009. He has been the Master of Counseling
and Guidance at RHS Secondary School Boys’ Section.
Congratulations!
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Father Lionel Xavier’s 80" Birthday Dinner Party

It is a fact that Father Lionel Xavier had played a very important part in the
development of Rosaryhill School until he was relocated to Macau a few years

ago.

Please mark your dairy now! We am pleased to inform you that the RHSOSA has |
decided to organise a dinner party for our Father Xavier’s 80th birthday and | hope }
you would start ringing your peers and inform them of the news. Details of the

party will be uploaded on RHSOSA'’s website (www.rhsosa.org) and will also

announced via email in due course.

Furthermore, we are now looking for Father Xavier’s old and new photos for the preparation of his birthday gift. If
you have some photos of Father Xavier, please send them to us at activities@rhsosa.org on or before 30" May
2010.
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Details of the above activity will be announced by email in due course. Please note that due to the limited quota, registration
for it will be on first-come-first-serve basis.

Editorial Team: Cora Chang | Edward Ng | Patrick Rozario | Jennie Wei | editorial@rhsosa.org

Honorary Advisor: Ms. Cathy Lau
RHSOSA website: http://www.rhsosa.org
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